
Dear parents and carers

It has been truly wonderful to see the majority of students
settling into school routines. Thank you for ensuring your
child/ren are ready for school each day and bring their
best self as they walk through the gates. We often say,
just like we explicitly teach literacy and numeracy skills,
we teach expected behaviours and we are pleased to say
that the students are coming to school ready to learn and
grow. We have an amazing team of support staff to assist
students with additional needs and we are thankful for
everyone’s support in achieving a positive start to 2021.

Mathematics 

Every four years, schools review their programs in line
with the use of evidence informed practices and student
achievement data. Our data has indicated that we should
be focusing on increasing the percentage of students in
the top two NAPLAN bands in Numeracy, especially in the
middle and upper primary years. The NSW Government
Centre for Education Statistics and Evaluation provides a
toolkit called Evidence for Learning which is an online
summary of educational research, designed to inform  
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practice by identifying the most effective approaches to improving student attainment. It references
up-to-date international and domestic research and applies it to an Australian context. In line with
the recommended research we have moved away from ability grouping across the Stage to a model of
within class achievement grouping. The excerpt below from the Evidence for Learning website
explains both models a little further:

Setting or Streaming (Ability grouping across the Grade or Stage)

Overall the effects are small, and it appears that setting or streaming is not an effective way to raise
achievement for most students.

Setting or streaming may also have an impact on wider outcomes such as confidence. Some studies from
the broader evidence base conclude that grouping students on the basis of achievement may have longer
term negative effects on the attitudes and engagement of low attaining students, for example, by
discouraging the belief that their achievement can be improved through effort.

Within class achievement grouping:

The evidence on within-class achievement grouping indicates that it is likely to be beneficial for all
learners, providing an average benefit of three months’ additional progress. However, there appears to be
less benefit for lower attaining students than others.

Within-class achievement grouping may also have an impact on wider outcomes such as confidence.
Some studies from the broader evidence base conclude that grouping students on the basis of achievement
may have longer term negative effects on the attitudes and engagement of low attaining students, for
example, by discouraging the belief that their achievement can be improved through effort.

On average, students experiencing setting or streaming make slightly less progress than students taught
in mixed achievement classes.

Professional Learning for teachers and guidance for parents/carers 

Throughout the year, teachers will be involved in professional learning to guide their work in evidence
informed practices in Numeracy. We will also be running parent workshops in semester two to
demonstrate how to help your child at home with numeracy. Meanwhile the Department of Education
has launched The Everyday Maths Hub for parents and carers, aiming to support and encourage family
conversations about the relevance and usefulness of mathematics in everyday life. 

Meet the Teacher information

Meet the Teacher sessions will be held in your children’s classrooms and in keeping with our current
Covid guidelines, only ONE PARENT may attend from each family (with the exception of special
circumstances). 

Please note that this is a parent/teacher event - without students. Thank you in advance for making
arrangements for your family.

https://www.evidenceforlearning.org.au/
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/learning/maths/the-everyday-maths-hub


School Community Charter

The School Community Charter outlines the responsibilities of parents, carers, educators and school
staff in NSW public schools to ensure our learning environments are collaborative, supportive and
cohesive.

If you have a concern about your child’s learning or wellbeing, please email your child’s teacher or
make an appointment to see them. If it is a more complex issue, the Assistant Principal will also attend
the meeting. The Deputy Principal/Principal attend parent meetings where there are additional
complexities, usually involving the input of external professional support agencies to assist in gaining
a resolution. Thank you for your understanding in adhering to this protocol.

Warm regards

Natalia Greguric
Principal

Kindergarten transition

Our new Kindergarten students have already settled in so
beautifully. I have been frequenting the Kindy classrooms
and have seen students making new friends, learning to
follow instructions, listening to stories, practising
writing their names (with only a capital at the start, of
course) and giving their fingers and hands a good work
out with fine motor play, in preparation for writing. We
have been SO impressed with the way our Kindergarten
students have made a smooth transition to school life
and all the new routines and expectations it entails.
CONGRATULATIONS students and thank you to our
wonderful Kindy teaching team.

Deputy's Delivery

Swimming carnival

Another shout out to everyone involved in the swimming carnival. It was a very successful day and we
have received a lot of positive feedback. As with all school events we will evaluate the event for future
planning. We endeavour to provide only the best experiences and opportunities for our students.

Chinese New Year celebration

We are so excited to announce that our P&C will be supporting this year's Chinese New Year
celebration! Due to Covid it will look a little different this year, but we are thrilled that the students
still get to celebrate. The event will take place on Friday 19th February, during school hours. We will
not be putting out a permission note but ask that students bring a gold coin donation and dress in
Chinese New Year or mufti theme. There will be a dance performance, opportunities for students to
manoeuvre a dancing dragon and the P&C will be providing the students with fortune cookies as part
of the celebration. More information will be posted on Dojo - please ensure your notifications are
turned on. Thank you to Ms Xu for organising and the P&C for supporting this event.

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/media/documents/school-community-charter.pdf


Kitchen Garden Program

Our amazing Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program is
back up and running this week. Students have been very
excited to be in both the kitchen and the garden, learning
valuable life skills whilst having an enormous amount of fun at
the same time! You will see call outs for volunteers. Please
only put your name down once initially so other parents have
the opportunity to be a part of the program. It's great that we
have so many parents and carers willing and excited to help!
Thanks to Fiona and Sam for all your hard work in getting the
program up and running for 2021!

Thank you

Thank you to the Bondi community for such a warm welcome. I
am loving meeting so many families at the front gate each
morning and on Wellington Street in the afternoons. I am so
excited about the future of Bondi Public School and can't wait
to get to know our families.  

Warm regards

Anna O'Connor
Deputy Principal

Swimming carnival

Last Thursday we had our Year 2-6 swimming
carnival at the Andrew (Boy) Charlton pool in the
city. The warm weather really brought people to
compete in all sorts of races as well as the novelty
swimmers having fun in a smaller pool doing all
sorts of activities with Mr Forbes and Mr
Gamblen. Here are the record breakers for the
2021 swimming carnival:

Gracie Small 
Freestyle - 50m
Backstroke - 50m 

Whilst everybody was swimming in the pool we were all having an amazing time listening to music.
Mr White was our MC and everybody in all of the houses were getting up and into the spirit of
singing the chants to win house points! Later in the day everyone got into the mood of singing and
dancing to all of the songs.  

Quote of the week: "The most important thing is to enjoy your life - to be happy is all that matters"
Audrey Hepburn

By Maura, Archer, Olly, Zaza

Captain's Report

Jade Deguara
Backstroke - 50m
Butterfly - 50m 



Welcome to 2021 at BPS from the P&C 

Our first P&C Meeting for 2021 will be held at 7pm Wednesday 3rd March. Due to current
restrictions, there is a maximum of 30 people allowed on site, so we ask you to please RSVP at
https://forms.gle/rQBEwA6pipvRZKv36 as soon as possible. Those unable to attend in person will be
able to join via a Zoom link. An agenda will be sent out one week prior by email. All are welcome and
we encourage new parents to sign up to attend the meeting. 

The P&C would also like to invite you to have a say in how resources and initiatives are funded and
prioritised by taking part in this short survey https://forms.gle/sdrbfPbmnJTY4MXY9. Please send
your response before 24th February so your answers can form part of the Agenda. If you have any
other items to add please email bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com

Bondi Public School has a long tradition of community involvement. Unfortunately Covid restrictions
made the usual 'Tea and Tears' morning tea for new Kindy Parents and the Chinese New Year BBQ
impossible this year, however we look forward to an event welcoming all parents to join together and
celebrate once it becomes possible.
 
We're always looking for volunteers and it is a really rewarding way to be a part of the school
community. Please let us know your details at https://forms.gle/GUmYmRW5VbXSTyL5A

The Uniform Shop needs helpers Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 8:15am to 9am and the Canteen
has recess and lunch shifts available and requires a Volunteer Coordinator to manage the calendar. 

The Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program runs much better with high parent and carer
involvement. The kitchen also desperately needs new bench tops so please get in touch if you can
assist.

P&C News

We have begun work on a Massive Mother’s Day Raffle. Blue ribbon prizes are these stunning
artworks by Adam Cullen and Tim Storrier, kindly donated by Rohan Hawthorn. As fundraising
options may be limited this year due to ongoing restrictions, we'd love your support. If you have
goods or services you can donate, please get in touch at bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com. Your
generosity is appreciated.

Finally, there will be a call for class parents at the Meet the Teacher sessions next week.
Responsibilities include a weekly communication via WhatsApp with your class, P&C meeting
attendance and leading your class in one school community event with help from the P&C. It’s also a
social role so organising parents catch-ups is highly regarded!

https://forms.gle/rQBEwA6pipvRZKv36
https://forms.gle/sdrbfPbmnJTY4MXY9
http://gmail.com/
https://forms.gle/GUmYmRW5VbXSTyL5A
http://gmail.com/















